From: Emma Evans [mailto:e.evans@lamp.ac.uk] 
Sent: 10 November 2008 12:20
To: Emma Evans
Subject: UWL/ALUMNI WEEKEND 5th6th DECEMBER 2008
 

Dear Alumnus/Friend of the University of Wales, Lampeter. 
 
It is likely that you will have heard of the difficulties facing the University of Wales, Lampeter and as Chair of the Lampeter Society I am writing to invite you to attend a weekend conference (5 - 6 December  2008) at Lampeter during which the Alumni can join with the University  in trying to help move matters forward to the benefit of the students (current, past and future), the academic and administrative staff, the well-being of the local community and the future of Higher Education provision in West Wales. 
 
In brief UWL faces a difficult financial position, together with pressure from the funding council to engage in the Welsh Assembly Government reconfiguration and collaboration agenda through working with other HE providers in Wales. Following the retirement of the Vice Chancellor, Robert Pearce, in the summer and the resignation of the Pro Vice Chancellor at the same time the University Council has formed a working group to provide direction. One of this group's first and most significant decisions was to appoint Alfred Morris as interim Vice Chancellor of the University. He and Tricia Carter, Vice President of the Council and a member of the Working Group, will address the Saturday session of the Conference and will participate in the general discussions.
 
The idea of this weekend conference came from a group of graduates all of whom were keen to lend their time and expertise to the task of securing the future of UWL. In any discussions that take place with regard to cooperation, collaboration or combination the stronger the hand of the UWL negotiating team the better; to have ideas fully debated, and for our potential partners to realise that the UWL alumni (and increasingly universities are turning to their alumni for support) are strongly committed to the wellbeing of the Institution will, I think, strengthen UWL's negotiators' position. I believe it is the responsibility of all alumni to take what action they can to strengthen UWL's position and I urge you to attend and participate. This is not quite the only, but it is the best, opportunity for graduates and friends of Lampeter to make their voices heard and to show support for Lampeter, whether you knew it as SDC, or SDUC, or UWL. 
 
The University has made available, free of charge, 50 rooms on campus for Friday and Saturday evenings. Needless to say we are hoping attendance is well in excess of this but we are aware that some people may wish to stay in town, and others will attend only for the Saturday conference. Details of room allocation and keys will be available in the Cloisters from 4.00 pm on Friday. 
 
We are hoping that people will attend from Friday until Sunday but we have left Friday evening free for social engagements. Saturday lunch will be provided by the Lampeter Society but the Society's funds cannot stretch to Dinner on the Friday and Saturday. This is your chance to revive memories of the culinary delights of the town!
 
This is an extraordinary opportunity for alumni to make their voices heard and I do hope as many as possible of you will be able to attend.
 
Best wishes 
 
Peter Bosley, Chair of the Lampeter Society, 1 Clevedon Close, Exeter, EX4 6HQ.  Email:  peter.bosley@devon.gov.uk.  Phone:  01392 381938 
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